1

Minutes of a Meeting of Brundall Parish Council

Land Management Committee

Held on 12th March 2020 at 19:00 
in the Memorial Hall
	Present:

Chairman: Cllr Graham Abbott
Cllr John Warne, Cllr Gill Buckley
Parish Clerks: S Smyth, C Dickson
Cllr J Warns, 3 Members of Land Management groups: Richard Farley, Sarah Sloan, Barbara Button; and 5 other members of the public

	
	Details
	Action

	LM-0167

	Apologies for Absence 
Cllr Lawrence Britt, Rob Aram
No apologies received from Cllr Thorpe.
	

	LM-0168
	Declarations of Disclosable (DPI) or Non-Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (NDPI)

None received.
	

	LM-0169
	Minutes of the Meeting 13th January 2020 had been circulated. 
The minutes were confirmed as accurate with 1 abstention.
	

	LM-0170
	Matters Arising

LM-0154 – the Leader of the Countryside Park is away so no report received.
LM-0158 – completed. 
LM-0166 – completed.
	

	LM-0171
	Chairman’s Report given by Cllr Abbott
Thanks to the Clerk for removing the graffiti from the new bus shelter.

On a recent visit to the Countryside Park sun was shining, the sky was blue, birds were singing, there was a brisk drying breeze, the grass had been cut, and it really felt like Spring was just around the corner.  How lucky we are to be living in Brundall where you can find some quiet, tranquil spots.  Another dog walker commented what a lovely spot it was and how good it will look in another 4-5 years when the trees have really started to grow. The tarmac extension to the entrance is looking good and already seems to be helping to retain the surface.  The Unpaid Work Team have been and cut back the overhanging branches to widen the Western track.

We do have a responsibility to manage all our facilities, and for a wide range of groups. They all want different things from our amenities but it is public money we are spending and the Council has a duty to spend it wisely and be careful not to show favour to any one group. 
	

	LM-0172
	CDROB Report

The next CDROB meeting is on the 27th March.
	

	LM-0173
	Public Participation - Parkrun

The report from the Parkrun was read to the meeting (see below).
There was an extended discussion on the condition and management of the Western and Southern sections of the Parkrun course.  It was agreed that it had been an exceptionally wet winter which had made for challenging conditions.  It is hoped works already undertaken and plans to section the ‘travellator’ off so only part of it can be run on at any one time, will mitigate some of the muddiest sections.  Grass along the Southern part will be strimmed back to widen that path. Any works on the paths would need to be agreed by the landowner, Norfolk County Council.

A review of how the current management is working will be held at the next LM Committee meeting.
The Parish Council has made it very clear it supports Parkrun.  
The Parkrun representatives appreciated the time taken by members of the Committee to walk round the course with them.
	

	LM-0174
	Parkrun

The Unpaid Work Team cut back the overhanging boughs from the travellator path, which has opened it up to much more light and will hopefully help it to dry out more quickly.  The adjacent landowner did check the work was not encroaching on his land but was reassured it was not.  

The habitat wood piles will be relocated further away from the path when the UWT return on the 21st March.

The Tree Warden suggested planting some Willow saplings to take up some of the water.

Some of the tree guards were also removed on the 7th March.  The Clerk queried where they could be disposed of as they will be classed as Trade Waste not Domestic.  They need to be removed by the 21st March so the sacks can be used again for the next UWT session.  There are trade dumps at Ketteringham, Swanson Road and Caister.

The Tree Warden has not been able to liaise with the Countryside Park Leader.  The Clerk will facilitate.
	

	LM-0175
	Public Participation - Allotments

Report provided by Sarah Sloan, Chairman of the BAA (see below).

A member of the public commented that when the allotments were set up plot holders were required to keep their sheds similar colours but some are now quite colourful and look fabulous, and it should be encouraged! 
	

	LM-0176
	Allotments
No further comments from the Committee.
	

	LM-0177
	Public Participation – Cemetery

The Tree Warden reported that the planting agreed at the last LM meeting will take place in the Autumn.  
	

	LM-0178
	Cemetery

A suggestion for roses to be planted at the remodelled entrance was agreed.
	

	LM-0179
	Public Participation – Cremer’s Meadow 

A precis of the Cremer’s Meadow report (see below) was made by Cllr Buckley.
	

	LM-0180
	Cremer’s Meadow

Cllr Buckley reported that members of the Friends are happy to obtain quotes and advice for the watercourse, without prejudice of the course of action to be undertaken.  The Land Management Committee will make the final decision on which option will be followed.  The Committee agreed that the Friends could obtain further advice and quotes for the maintenance and management of the watercourse/pond and outflow.*  The Friends wish to establish a pond.
	*Friends

	LM-0181
	Public Participation – Countryside Park
See LM-0174.

A member of the public queried if there is a list of the types of trees on the Countryside Park.  The Clerk will make one available on the website.*

The Leader has plans to have information boards at the entrance detailing the fauna and flora to be seen.  A member of the public requested something is also done about the sign on the road.

The Forestry Commission have given a further £1,200 for the maintenance of the trees and woodland.  The Clerk will set up a meeting between the Leader and the Tree Warden.
	*Clerks

	LM-0182
	Countryside Park
No further comments from the Committee.
	

	LM-0183
	Public Participation – Smaller Areas (bus stops, play areas)
Cllr Warns gave thanks to the Clerk for de-vandalising the new bus shelter.  
	

	LM-0184
	Smaller Areas (bus stops, play areas)
The Clerk is concerned that bus shelter is not disabled access friendly enough.  There is not enough room to turn around once a mobility scooter is in the shelter.   It was agreed the Clerk can investigate having half of the bench removed, and also the installation of edging to the access ramp to prevent mud falling on to it.*
	*Clerks

	LM-0185
	Public Participation – Low Farm Wood
The Tree Warden gave an update on the maintenance proposal submitted to the Committee. Risk assessments have been completed for the proposed works.  As the plan submitted is for work to be done on behalf of the Council it is covered by the Council’s insurance.

The work will be completed in the Autumn and it is hoped to get the schools involved.  The Broadland Tree Warden Network aims to manage the site to show what can be achieved.
Access to the footpath is a problem as the footpath is currently blocked and there is a proposal to have it moved.  Following a meeting with the County Farms Woodland Manager it is hoped there is an opportunity to add a footpath at the top of the site to link into the Pastures.

It may be possible to register the wood as an Asset of Community Value.  The Clerks will investigate.*
	*Clerks

	LM-0186
	Low Farm Wood
The Committee accepted the management proposal for Low Farm Wood.
	

	LM-0187
	Public Participation - Church Fen
Cllr Warns reported that a livaboard, evicted from upstream, is on the moorings.

There are now push button lights on the crossing and the gates have been reinstalled as requested.

There is quite a lot of litter and rubbish in the bushes by the river.

The bridge repair has been completed and is very good.  Chicken wire was needed on the ramp off the bridge.  The Clerk will check whether this has been resolved, and if not will action.*
	*Clerks

	LM-0188
	Church Fen
No further comments from the Committee.
	

	LM-0189
	Tree Inspection Report - Cemetery, Allotments and Church Fen
The report had been circulated to Councillors.  Nothing urgent was highlighted.  A tree in the Cemetery requires work within 1 year.  

The ivy on the Oak tree at the Cemetery will be dealt with by the Tree Warden and the Broadland Tree Warden Network.
	

	LM-0190
	Finance

Budgetary Update
The RFO presented the Committee with current spend to date.   £10,763.81 has been spent of the £15,000.00 budget.  

It was resolved that a budget of £100 would be provided for the roses at entrance to the Cemetery.  The money will come from the current budget, as will the money for the new trees.
It was resolved to replace the quad bouncer at the Memorial Hall and to purchase a new single bouncer.  The Clerk will request a reduction of the charge, or no charge, for the removal for the old quad bouncer base.*
	*Clerks

	LM-0191
	Clerk’s Correspondence
None received.
	

	LM-0192

	Items for the next Agenda

Review of the ‘travellator’ at the Countryside Park
Cremer’s watercourse/pond
Purchase of Countryside Park/Allotment land or extension of lease
	

	LM-0193

	Dates for the next meetings of the Land Management Committee
14th May 2020 

9th July 2020

24th September 2020

12th November 2020

14th January 2021

11th March 2021

 Venues tbc*.  
Meeting closed at 8.50 pm.
	*Clerks

	Signed as a true record ……………………………………………..……..    Date ………………………… 


Brundall Parkrun Report
We have now run 230 Parkruns at Brundall since 20th June 2015, welcoming runners, joggers and walkers from 5 – 90 years with the focus on community, health and wellbeing.  The weekly parkrun is the biggest community event each week in the village and continues to be free to all with time and age not a defining factor.  Anyone from the village is more than welcome, even if they only want to come down for a chat and a coffee.  Our average attendance is now 119 per week.

We are currently supporting a large number of local teenagers with the Duke of Edinburgh award.  These children have to commit to volunteering for 13 weeks.  I feel this is really important in instilling community integration and helping to develop valuable life skills.

We take safety to runners and damage to the park very seriously.  We check the park on a weekly basis and evaluate more often, if the weather has been bad. We have had a ridiculous amount of rain this winter and due to poor drainage, particularly on the west “Travellator” side, we have had cancel parkrun 8 times.  We always see a dip in attendance after these cancellations and in the muddy parts of the season.

I think wet winters are going to become the norm with climate change and the parkrun Event Team are keen to work with the Land Management Committee to come up with a solution that would help with the drainage and limit the number of times we need to cancel.  The areas of concern are mainly on the allotment sides at the bottom of the park and the side of the park (Travellator), mainly due to drainage on that side of the park.

Members of the Land Management Committee, the Allotment Association, users of the park and the Event Team met on the 25th January, to discuss possible solutions.  All of us on the Team thought this was a really productive meeting where possible solutions were discussed some of which we agreed were not feasible and agreed a course of action for those that were to:

· Widen the area on the west “Travellator” side

· Dig a pond on the west bottom corner near the railway line

· Apply a fine “granite”, to fill in the worn areas and help in some of the more, muddy, slippy areas.

Work started on widening the west side of the park on 7th March and we understand that we just need guidance from Tim to dig the pond.  We are aware that at the recent Parish Council meeting, there was some reservation over the use of the granite so this is on hold.  As previously stated, we are keen to find a solution to help ensure we can keep parkrun going.

Report from Brundall Allotment Association.

Since the last Land Committee meeting in January we have had some prolonged periods of wet and windy weather.  So many of us have been huddled inside during this time.

The frame for our Poly tunnel has now been erected on site and the rest of the necessary work is currently ongoing.

All plots are currently let, and there is a waiting list.

We have a committee meeting planned for 24th March, and we will be discussing various site matters and potential social events for our members over the spring/summer period.

Thank you for the rapid extension of the tarmac area in the car park to the hedge line.  This seems to have really helped with the previous situation concerning erosion of the surface.  I am sure that there will be further discussions in this meeting about the remainder of the car park and if any additional work needs to be undertaken.

There are no other issues for us to bring to the attention of this meeting.

Cremer’s Land Management report headlines. March 2020

Development and Management report for 2019 reviewed and new plan for 2020 written. 

Ongoing Friday working parties. Some new Friends joined team

Saturday working party planned for 29th February had to be cancelled due to high winds

Small working party is still focusing on watercourse improvements

New working party is working on display for Memorial Hall Open Day. 

Orchid Count agreed to be 17th June

Orchid Day agreed to be 14th June

New safety notices in the notice boards 

New deep mud signs on site

Bamboo is spreading a bit too much on the site and this will be a focus of work this year. 

There is a plan to widen the pathway north of the barn to establish an expanded area for the Scouts etc to use. We will talk to the mowing contractor to sort this out.

Contact with UEA being established to see if there is a possibility for a PHD student to become involved with the site particularly about water quality

Friends confirmed that they wish for a bridge to connect to Marty’s Marsh, not a culvert.

Some Friends are helping out at Marty’s Marsh working parties.

1 tree fell during last high winds. Friends managed to deal with this without a contractor. A further small apple tree fell during the second storm but it is hoped that this can be saved. It is currently supported and it is hoped the roots can re-establish. 

The first of the early morning bird surveys will take place at 8.30 on Saturday 14th March. All welcome.
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